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good.”
UK had eight steals in the first half, as the Cats 

took control of the game early. Illinois had a 5-4 
lead within the first four minutes of the game 
but a 9-0 run, sparked by defense, gave Ken-
tucky a lead it would hold for the final 36:16 of 
the game.

The defensive effort was a collective one, with 
several players contributing to the cause. Wil-
liams had three of UK’s four blocked shots and 
he also had a steal. Butler, Andrew Carr and 
Collin Chandler each had three steals. Carr tied 
his season high, while Chandler set a new ca-
reer high in the win.

Brandon Garrison had two steals for the Cats, 
while Koby Brea and Otega Oweh each added 
one. Oweh had UK’s other blocked shot in the 
game.

With the increased effort, the Cats have moved 
from 110th to 45th in defensive efficiency in the 
country. Kentucky will need to continue to play 
solid defense as they move forward to the Sweet 
16 later this week in Indianapolis.

KENTUCKY 
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1
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       If I’ve said it once I’ve 
said it again, it’s an Ap-
palachian Renaissance 
we’re living in, and I bet 
you’ve noticed it too! 
    Appalachia has a rich 
musical history, with 
its unique blend of 
folk, blues, and coun-
try sounds. Recently 
though, there has been 
a resurgence of interest 
in Appalachian music, 
with a new generation 
of artists embracing the 
region’s musical heri-
tage and creating their 
own unique sounds. 
    Last Friday, I had the 
pleasure of attending 
an intimate evening of 
original music hosted by 
Kentucky Unplugged, 
at The Train Station in 
Corbin Kentucky. The 
evening showcased cap-
tivating performanc-
es, but also the diverse 
sounds of three distinct 
artists, followed by a full 
band performance by 
Travis Napier. 
    Oliver Sayani opened 
the night with a soul-
ful set, showcasing his 
evocative lyrics and 
warm, honeyed vocals. 
His songs painted vivid 
pictures of love, mis-
chief and the open road, 

drawing the audience in 
with their raw honesty. 
Oliver expertly wove to-
gether elements of folk, 
country, and blues, cre-
ating a sound that felt 
both familiar and re-
freshingly unique. Oli-
ver’s set was a testament 
to the power of tradi-
tional Americana roots, 
infused with a funky 
modern sensibility. 
    Following Olivers cap-
tivating performance, 
the stage was graced by 
Ryan Garrett. His music 
was a vibrant blend of 
catchy melodies and lyr-
ics that had the crowds 
attention. 
    Next up was Luke 
Tremble, an artist who 
brought a more intro-
spective and poetic 
flavor to the evening. 
His songs were filled 
with vivid imagery and 
thoughtful observa-

tions on life, delivered 
with a captivating stage 
presence. Luke’s perfor-
mance was a reminder 
of the power of story-
telling within the Amer-
icana genre. 
     The final act of the 
night was Travis Na-
pier with his true out-
law band that brought 
the house down with 
their high-energy per-
formance. Their music 
was a fusion of country, 
outlaw and grunge, cre-
ating a sound that was 
both rootsy and electri-
fying. Travis’ set was a 
perfect way to end the 
evening, leaving the au-
dience wanting more. 
    Throughout the night, 
Tim Branstetter served 
as a gracious host, in-
troducing each act with 
enthusiasm and sharing 
anecdotes about their 
music. It’s clear Tim 
curates a lineup that 
showcases the breadth 
and depth of the Amer-
icana genre. Overall, 
the evening was a re-
sounding success. Each 
act brought their own 
unique flavor to the 
stage, creating a diverse 
and engaging musical 
experience.
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“Dedicated Service from Our Family toY-

Larry Wayne Yeary, age 74, of 
Middlesboro, KY, passed away 
on Wednesday, April 24, 2024 in 
Harrogate, Tennessee after a long 
battle with dementia. He was born 
in Middlesboro, Kentucky to the late 
James Franklin and Cleo Johnson 
Yeary and raised in Ewing, Virginia.

He graduated from Middlesboro 
High School in 1968. In 1969, Larry 
proudly joined the United States Air 
Force to serve his country. 

Larry was a devout Christian who 
accepted Jesus Christ as his savior and 
helped both of his daughters profess 
their own faith as well. He loved to be 
outside working in his garden, tending 
to his yard, and going fishing with 
family members. More than all, he was 
avidly devoted to his family. He would 
often enjoy picnics with his wife and 
daughters on Sunday after church, 
and loved to make his grandchildren 
smile and laugh with endless rides on 
the lawn mower. 

Those that knew Larry best can 
attest to his love for watching his 
daughters play softball. He dedicated 
himself to attending every practice 
and every game that he possibly could.  
He would have done the same for 
his grandchildren if he were able to. 
Larry’s friends and family knew him 

as a selfless person, 
always willing to 
lend a hand or help 
out where help was 
needed. 

Larry is survived 
by Andrea Yeary, 
his wife of 44 years; 
daughter, Rebecca 
Holbrook and her 
husband Zach, of 
Pflugerville Texas; daughter, Rachel 
Wrzuszczak and her husband Keith, 
of Taylor Texas; and grandchildren, 
Amelia and Easton Holbrook, and 
Emmalyn and Braxton Wrzuszczak. 
He is also survived by his brother, 
Steve Yeary of Hamilton, Ohio, and 
a host of nieces, nephews, other 
relatives and dear friends. 

The family will be holding a 
celebration of life on Saturday, April 
27, 2024, from 2:00 p.m. until 5:00 
p.m. at their home in Middlesboro.

In lieu of flowers, the family asks that 
donations be made to the Alzheimer’s 
Association at act.alz.org.

Online register book and 
condolences are available at www.
cawoodfh.com

All arrangements for Larry Wayne 
Yeary are under the care of Cawood 
Funeral Home, Middlesboro, KY. 

Larry Wayne Yeary, 74
John Walter Lawson, 88, of 

Fredericksburg, passed away peacefully 
on Sunday, April 14, 2024.

A proud graduate of the Kentucky 
Military Institute in 1953, John 
remained deeply connected to his 
alma mater, actively participating in 
the alumni association. He enjoyed 
many school reunions both at the main 
campus near Louisville, Kentucky, 
and the winter campus in Venice, 
Florida. He furthered his education at 
Georgetown College (KY), graduating 
in 1957.

In 1959, John’s life took a new 
trajectory as he answered the call to 
serve his country. He attended Naval 
OCS, becoming a commissioned 
officer in the United States Navy. 
During his tenure, Ensign Lawson 
pursued advanced studies in 
Technology of Management at George 
Washington University and American 
University. His service was marked 
by dedication and distinction, earning 
him several accolades including the 
Vietnam Service Medal, National 
Defense Service Medal, Meritorious 
Unit Commendation, Navy Unit 
Commendation, Combat Action 
Ribbon, and Vietnam Campaign Medal. 
He was honorably discharged as a 
Lieutenant in 1970, having completed 
training in Communications School, 
Mine Warfare School, and Underwater 
Swimmers School.

Transitioning from military service, 
John embarked on a successful career 
with the United States Postal Service, 
retiring in 1990. His commitment to 
public service continued as he began 
consulting for the US Department of 
Agriculture graduate school.

John’s faith was a guiding force 
throughout his life. A former member 
and deacon of Columbia Baptist Church 
in Falls Church, Virginia, he later 
joined Fredericksburg Baptist Church 
after relocating to Fredericksburg from 
Vienna, Virginia. Actively involved in 
various church ministries including 
Sunday School, Sunday morning 
greeting, and the Micah Ministry, 
John exemplified generosity in his 
community.

He is survived by his loving wife 
of 67 years, Mary Wayland Smith 
Lawson; his son, John David “Jay” 

Lawson (Donna); 
his daughters, Mary 
Elizabeth “Beth” 
Warnock (Ted) and 
Emily Hill (Phil);his 
g r a n d c h i l d r e n , 
Amanda Kate 
DiDonato (Noah), 
Andrew Robert 
Lawson (Becca), 
Hillary Hill, 
Betsy Hill, and Olivia Hill; and his, 
great-grandchildren Bennett Waylon 
DiDonato, Emerson Josephine 
DiDonato, and Logan Moss-Hill. 
John was preceded in death by his 
parents, Joseph Kyle Lawson, Sr. and 
Louise Stephenson Lawson Brooks; 
his brothers Joseph Kyle Lawson, Jr., 
Karl Raymond Lawson, and Jimmy 
Clark Lawson; and his son-in-law, Carl 
Eugene McCreary.

John will be remembered for his 
integrity, his dedication to family and 
country, and his profound impact on 
those fortunate enough to have known 
him. His legacy of service, kindness, 
and generosity will continue to inspire 
for generations to come.

The family will receive friends from 6 
to 8 p.m. at Covenant Funeral Service, 
10830 Patriot Hwy, Fredericksburg, 
VA 22408 on Thursday, May 16, 
2024. A Celebration of Life will be 
held 11 a.m. on Friday, May 17, 2024, 
at the funeral home chapel with a 
reception immediately following at 
Fredericksburg Baptist Church, 1019 
Princess Anne Street Fredericksburg, 
VA 22401.

In lieu of flowers, donations can be 
made to The Gary Sinise Foundation, 
PO Box 40726, Nashville, TN 
37204, or online at https://www.
garysinisefoundation.org/donate. 
(To have an e-card sent to the family, 
please use emilyca@me.com. To 
have a postcard sent to the family, 
please use The Lawsons, 5308 River 
Road #236, Fredericksburg VA 
22407). In addition, donations can 
also be made to Micah Ministries, 
P.O. Box 3277, Fredericksburg, 
VA 22402, or online at https://
micahfredericksburg.networkforgood.
com/projects/212000-love-your-
neighbor-2024.

John Walter Lawson, 88

You will  
find God... 

in the church of 
your choice.

June Carol Partin, age 85, of 
Cincinnati, OH, formerly of Frakes, 
KY, passed away on Thursday, April 
25, 2024. She was born August 1, 
1938, to the late Cecil George Hill and 
Minnie M. Wilde Hill.

June was a longtime member of 
Chenoa Missionary Baptist Church. 
She was a loving mother, grandmother, 
and great-grandmother. Her most 
cherished thing to do was spending 
time with her family. 

In addition to her parents, she 
was preceded in death by her loving 
husband, James Carl Partin, who 
passed away August 28, 1994; sisters, 
Florella Smith, JoAnne Stewart, 
Maona Minton, Betty Tolliver, Julia 
Gibson, and Mary Ruth Partin. 

She is survived by her sons, James 
Partin, and Henry Partin; daughter, 
Carolyn Partin; six grandchildren, 
numerous great-grandchildren, and a 
host of other relatives and friends. 

The family of June Carol Partin 
will receive friends on Saturday, 
May 4, 2024, from 11:00 a.m. until 

1:00 p.m. at the 
Chenoa Missionary 
Baptist Church, 
Chenoa, KY. 
Funeral services 
will immediately 
follow at 1:00 p.m. 
with Reverend 
Ken Kishpaugh 
presiding. Music will be provided 
by the Chenoa Missionary Baptist 
Church singers. 

At the conclusion of the funeral 
service, family and friends will 
follow in procession to the Richard 
Partin Cemetery, Frakes, KY, where 
graveside services will be held. Family 
and friends will serve as Pallbearers. 

Online register book and 
condolences are available at www.
cawoodfh.com. 

All arrangements for June Carol 
Partin are under the care of Cawood 
Funeral Home, Middlesboro, KY. 

June Carol Partin, 85

Lizzie Marie Hawk, age 65, of 
Middlesboro, KY passed away 
peacefully on Tuesday, April 30, 
2024, at the University of Kentucky 
Chandler Medical Center, Lexington, 
KY, surrounded by her loving family.  
She was born on January 14, 1959, 
in Middlesboro, KY to the late Fred 
and Anna Mae Nash Turner.  Lizzie’s 
greatest joy in life was raising and 
spending time with her grandkids.  

In addition to her parents, Lizzie 
was preceded in death by her husband 
of 43 years, David Hawk and her 
brother, Freddie Turner.

Left to cherish her memory are 
her daughter, Donica Crockett; 
son, Michael (Rebecca) Hawk; 
grandchildren, Jeremiah Wilder, 
Gretchen Hawk, William Littrell, 
Elijah Crockett, Laken Hawk and 
Hudson Hawk; great-granddaughter, 
Saylor Wilder; brothers, Ronnie 
Turner, Ricky (Tona) Turner, and 
Mitchell Turner; and sister, Joyce 
(Harold) King as well as a host 
of nieces, nephews, other family 
members and friends.  

The family of Lizzie Hawk will 

receive friends on 
Thursday, May 
2, 2024, from 
12:00 p.m. until 
2:00 p.m. at the 
Cawood Funeral 
Home Chapel, 
Middlesboro, KY.  
Funeral services 
will follow at 
2:00 p.m. with Pastor Mike Padgett 
presiding.  

At the conclusion of the funeral 
service, family and friends will follow 
in procession to Mountain View 
Cemetery in Harrogate, TN where 
graveside services will be held.  

Pallbearers will be Jeremiah Wilder, 
William Littrell, Brent Thompson and 
Joey Pace.

Honorary pallbearers will be Elijah 
Crockett and Hudson Hawk.

Online register book and 
condolences are available at www.
cawoodfh.com.

All arrangements for Lizzie Marie 
Hawk are under the care of Cawood 
Funeral Home, Middlesboro, KY.  

Lizzie Marie Hawk, 65

Mary Charlotte Britton, age 
83, of Harrogate, Tennessee, 
passed away on April 27, 2024 at 
the Claiborne Medical Center in 
Tazwell, Tennessee.

She was born July 18, 1940 
in Imboden, Virginia to the late 
Ralph and Nettie Hickam.

Charlotte was an active member 
of Pump Springs Baptist Church. 
In her spare time, she loved to 
read, especially Amish books. 
Charlotte was very involved with 
her friends and enjoyed nothing 
more than being a loving Nana to 
her grandchildren.

In addition to her parents, she 
was preceded in death by her 
husband of 54 years, Cade Britton.

Left to cherish her memory, 
daughter Cadena Schaffer and 
husband Matt, grandchildren 
Caleb Schaffer and Bryce Schaffer, 
as well as a host of other relatives 
and friends who will miss her 
dearly.

The family of Mary Charlotte 
Britton will receive friends from 
6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, May 2, 2024 at Green 
Hills Funeral Home.

Funeral Services will be 
conducted at 8:00 p.m. Thursday, 
May 2, 2024 at the Green Hills 
Funeral Home Chapel with Dr. 
John Ditty officiating. Piano 
selection will be provided by Mr. 
Bruce Messer.

Graveside Services will be held 
at 10:00 a.m. Friday, May 3, 
2024 at the Green Hills Memorial 
Gardens Gazebo Chapel.

Honorary Pallbearers will be 
Matt Schaffer, Caleb Schaffer, 
Bryce Schaffer, Fred Dixon and 
David Hamilton.

Green Hills Funeral Home, 
Middlesboro, is honored to serve 
the Britton family.

Mary Charlotte Britton, 83

My family and I are deeply grateful to the people of Bell County who 
voted in the recent Circuit Judge election. Thank you for electing 
me as your Circuit Court Judge.  

 This victory would not have been possible without my dedicated 
supporters who voted, campaigned, and spread the word on my 
behalf. You have my deepest thanks.  

 Congratulations to Danny Smith and Lisa Fugate on running great 
campaigns.  

 As your new Circuit Judge, I will work tirelessly to serve all people 
of Bell County fairly and impartially. We are one community and I 
pledge to be a judge for everyone.

Thank You 
For Voting 

Keith Nagle 

For Your
Bell Circuit 

Judge
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Middlesboro American Legion Post 14 and VFW Post 11139 each pres-
ents Middlesboro ROTC with a check of $700. This $1,400 enables the 
ROTC class of Middlesboro to have their annual Military Ball. 
Without this donation the students would have to hold fundraisers, 

which takes away from their other school activities. This relieves their 
family and friends with the burden of fund raisers.
Pictured left to right are Jim Davis Commander American Legion, Cap-

tain Mike Spradlin ROTC Instructor, Stanley Alexander Finance  Officer 
of American Legion and Bucky Harris member of both American Legion 
and VFW.

Middlesboro ROTC 
Receives Donation Stevens said that there was cur-

rently no timetable for project. 
There have been some delays with 
the USDA.
“There have been some delays 

(but) those may have been a bless-
ing in disguise. We have come to an 
agreement and recently purchased 
the Jones property there which will 
allow our footprint to be larger,” he 
said.. “We would love to tear down 
the buildings that are currently on 
the property but we are unable to 
touch those at this time.”
During the Main Street Update it 

was announced that Tammy Jones, 
Johnna Callebs and Shannon El-
liott had resigned from the Main 
Street Board and would be serv-
ing as co-directors for Main Street 
Pineville.
“As you know Jacob Roan has 

resigned to take a job in Corbin. 
These three ladies are stepping up 
to take on the roles as Main Street 
directors. Whether it become long-
term or nor is going to be up to 
them, they want to try it out and 
see how it goes,” Madon said. 
“They were the doers on the board 
so they have done a lot of the work 
and they have a lot knowledge 
about what’s going on. They’ve got 
a lot of good things planned.”
Jones said they have looked at 

what was already planned for 
Christmas in the downtown area 
and have added to that.
Upcoming events include a Tur-

key Trot 5K walk/run on Nov. 25. 
The Lightning of the Star service 
will be held at the Bell Theater this 
year on Nov. 26. Main Street will 
also be involved in a Storybook 
Christmas in conjunction with the 
Pineville IAL, Jingle Bells at the 
Bell, and  An Interact-ive Christ-
mas on Small Business Saturday 
and the Barter Theater’s Frosty 
play.
Also approved was the resigna-

tion of Gina Wilson from the Main 
Street Board.
“Gina is stepping off because she 

has been spending most of her 
time in London. It’s not a situation 
where she’s upset or mad about 
anything,” Madon said.
Appointed to the Main Street 

Board were Amanda Phillips, Jen-
nifer Amburgy and Scotty Brown
The council also appointed Arthur 

Spurlock to the Pineville Housing 
Authority Board.
The city’s recycling program was 

also discussed at Monday’s meet-
ing. Madon said he uses it quite 
a bit and usually has six or seven 
bags every month.
“We used to do it twice every 

month but it seems like people just 
aren’t doing it like they used to,” he 
said.
The 109 Board provides the recy-

cling bags. However Solid Waste 
Jackie Hoskins said there seeing 
“more of those bags coming in on 
the garbage trucks instead of with 
the recycling,”
Madon suggested continuing the 

program on a limited basis with the 
bags being available at City Hall for 
Pineville residents to pick up.
“They can put them the recycle 

dumpster there and see how it goes 
for a while,” he said.  “I don’t think 
people understand the advantage 
recycling has for us. When we re-
new our garbage contracts if we are 
showing there is less garbage being 
collected it’s less we’ll be paying for 
it.”
Madon also said the city would be 

starting to trim trees that are hang-
ing over sidewalks and sidewalks.
“We have an attachment that goes 

on a piece of equipment from the 
utility company. I would prefer 
that people trim their own trees 
because that thing is pretty aggres-
sive — a bushhog on an arm is what 
it is,” he said. “We’ve got some 
sidewalks where people are walk-
ing that have to go under trees. If 
people don’t trim them back then 
we’ll have to start trimming them 
next week.”

City
continued from A1

2024 KMLF 
Queen Candidates

Abby Vitatoe 
Lindsey Wilson College

Abigail Willhoite
Western Kentucky University

Haley Phipps 
Alice Lloyd College

Olivia Andrews
University of Louisville

Macy Brown
Campbellsville University

Whitney Caldwell
University of the Cumberlands

Pictured are Eric Martin, CCM Director receiving the check 
from BC/PRTA member Annetha Steely.
The Bell Co./ Pineville Retired Teachers Association 
(BC/PRTA) donated $100 during Holy Week to the 
Co-operative Christian Ministry (CCM) Food Bank. As a part of 

Kentucky Retired Teachers Association, BC/PRTA contributes to 
three local community services each year:  
A school supply drive, food item donations or a community food 

bank, and a local project of their choosing.

BC/PRTA Donates
 To CCM
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NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER 
ANNOUNCEMENT

Copyright 2024

Local National Day of Prayer Event on Thursday, May 2, 2024 @ 12:00
 

The Pineville observance: Bell County (Old) 
Courthouse

 2nd floor courtroom
 

Judge Albey Brock and Mayor Scott Madon 
will be leading the program.

Local Ministers, business and community leaders and other dignitaries 
will lead us 

in praying for our Nation.
 For questions or information please call 

Debbie Gambrel (337-6143)

• See More Page A11
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16th Annual 
Fish Fest A
 Success!!!
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“I am extremely pleased and excited to finally have the 
money that we need to complete our Downtown Street-
scape project and to be able to keep it all in tact that we 
planned from
The start. We are completely paper work and have materi-
als on the ground and are ready to get started as soon as 
the state gives us the go ahead..I want to especially Thank 
Senator Johnnie L. Turner for securing a million dollars 
for our project in the senate budget, and special Thanks 
to Rep. Bowling for putting a million dollars in the house 
budget.. theses 2 guys worked hard for our community, 
and we couldn’t have done it without them. We hope to get 
started after the KMLF”

---- Mayor Scott Madon

Flash Steelworks Updated at 
Bell County FIscal Court

Friends of 
The Shelter 

Beastie Bash
A Hit!!!

• See MORE Page A4

Edward Jones 
Financial Advisor

 David Whitlock 
Named  a Best-in-

State Wealth Advisor 
by Forbes

• See FORBES Page A9

Ground Breaking For 
Pineville’s Sports Complex

• See SCHOOL Page A2

Pineville Courthouse Square 
Funding Announced 

• See STREET  Page A3

• See STEEL  Page A2

Bell Co Hall of Fame
Inductees Celebrated

Pictured Above: Bell Co Hall of Fame inductees from Henderson 
Settlement, Lone Jack High School, and Bell County High School 

2024 Bell Co Boys 
Basketball Banquet

• See More Page A10

• See More Page A11

Bell Co Hall of Fame
Inductees Celebrated

Pictured Above: Bell Co Hall of Fame inductees from Henderson 
Settlement, Lone Jack High School, and Bell County High School 
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The trip came about af-
ter Kim Yates, a teacher 
at Pineville Independent 
School, reached out to The 
9:57 project a couple years 
ago. “I was looking for some-
thing different to do with my 
students to teach about 9/11. 
None of these students were 
alive when this historically 
significant event happened 
so I did an internet search 
and came across The 9:57 
Project,” Kim said. This led to 
a partnership between Kim’s 
classes and the organization. 
Last spring, students in her 
class participated in The 9:57 
Project C.R.E.S.T where they 
interviewed veterans and 
turned them into podcasts 
which are now housed in the 
Library of Congress. This 
fall, Peter Findler, founder of 
The 9:57 Project, reached out 
to see if Pineville Indepen-
dent would be interested in 
taking a trip to the memorial 
as a learning experience for 
students. “It was just an op-
portunity I couldn’t pass up,” 
Kim stated.
Students took a charter bus 

from Pineville to Pittsburg 
and participated in several 
activities over the course of 
three days. They were able to 
learn more about the events 

of 9/11 by hearing from 
firefighters from New York 
City, several veterans who 
fought in post-9/11 wars, 
and from family members 
of the heroes on Flight 93. 
Students developed questions 
to ask and then later got to 
have round-table discus-
sions where they discussed 
in small groups with each 
of these individuals. Riley 
Monhollen, a 9th grader at 
Pineville noted that “sitting 
with the veterans and family 
members and getting to talk 
to them individually really 
helped me understand the 
bravery and sacrifice of the 
people and how teamwork 
played such a huge role on 
that day and the days after.” 
Students also got to visit 

the Flight 93 Memorial and 
Museum in Shanksville, PA. 
While there students toured 
the museum and visited 
the memorial near the field 
where the plane crashed. 
“One really impactful part of 
the trip for me was that when 
we arrived in Pittsburg, we 
were given the name of one 

of the passengers or flight 
crew from Flight 93,” said 
9th grader Marcus Yates. 
“There were 40 of them 
and 40 of us so while in the 
museum, we got a chance to 
find out about our person, 
locate their name on the 
wall of names, and really de-
velop a personal connection 
to this story. It really was a 
powerful learning experi-
ence.” 
Perhaps the most memora-

ble part of the trip however, 
was that Gordy Felt and Ken 
Nacke who both lost broth-
ers on Flight 93, graciously 
took the students out to the 
Sacred Grounds. This is the 
name designated for the site 
where the plane crashed. This 
spot can only be accessed by 
family members and those 
who they choose to take 
there. Very few individuals 
have had that opportunity. 
“It was so impactful to walk 
along the crash site and see 
all the little things that the 
family members have left 
for their loved ones at the 
memorial,” 7th grader Brylee 
Siler said, “It is something 
that I will never forget.” 
The trip concluded with 

breakout sessions where stu-
dents sat and talked with our 

leaders about the questions 
they had and to learn more 
about them and their stories. 
Students also talked about 
what they learned, shared 
information about what they 
learned about their passenger 
or flight crew member, and 
ended by reading the names 
of all those who sacrificed 
themselves in a small field in 
Pennsylvania. Kadence Mc-
queen, a junior at Pineville 
noted, “taking a trip like this 
was life changing for me. It 
helped me to understand 
the importance of keeping 
the story and the truth alive 
about this event for future 

generations.”
That evening, Kim Yates also 

received The Spirit of 957 
Educator Award presented by 
Gordy Felt and Peter Findler. 
This award is presented to 
an educator who exemplifies 
the character and spirit of 
keeping alive the memory of 
heroism, honor, and sacrifice. 
“I am just really honored and 
humbled, ‘’she said. “I am just 
so thankful for all those who 
made this trip possible and 
for the opportunity that my 
students got to have. I hope 
it is something that greatly 
impacts their lives because it 
certainly has mine.”
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My family and I are deeply grateful to the people of Bell County who 
voted in the recent Circuit Judge election. Thank you for electing 
me as your Circuit Court Judge.  

 This victory would not have been possible without my dedicated 
supporters who voted, campaigned, and spread the word on my 
behalf. You have my deepest thanks.  

 Congratulations to Danny Smith and Lisa Fugate on running great 
campaigns.  

 As your new Circuit Judge, I will work tirelessly to serve all people 
of Bell County fairly and impartially. We are one community and I 
pledge to be a judge for everyone.

Thank You 
For Voting 

Keith Nagle 

For Your
Bell Circuit 

Judge
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Middlesboro American Legion Post 14 and VFW Post 11139 each pres-
ents Middlesboro ROTC with a check of $700. This $1,400 enables the 
ROTC class of Middlesboro to have their annual Military Ball. 
Without this donation the students would have to hold fundraisers, 

which takes away from their other school activities. This relieves their 
family and friends with the burden of fund raisers.
Pictured left to right are Jim Davis Commander American Legion, Cap-

tain Mike Spradlin ROTC Instructor, Stanley Alexander Finance  Officer 
of American Legion and Bucky Harris member of both American Legion 
and VFW.

Middlesboro ROTC 
Receives Donation Stevens said that there was cur-

rently no timetable for project. 
There have been some delays with 
the USDA.
“There have been some delays 

(but) those may have been a bless-
ing in disguise. We have come to an 
agreement and recently purchased 
the Jones property there which will 
allow our footprint to be larger,” he 
said.. “We would love to tear down 
the buildings that are currently on 
the property but we are unable to 
touch those at this time.”
During the Main Street Update it 

was announced that Tammy Jones, 
Johnna Callebs and Shannon El-
liott had resigned from the Main 
Street Board and would be serv-
ing as co-directors for Main Street 
Pineville.
“As you know Jacob Roan has 

resigned to take a job in Corbin. 
These three ladies are stepping up 
to take on the roles as Main Street 
directors. Whether it become long-
term or nor is going to be up to 
them, they want to try it out and 
see how it goes,” Madon said. 
“They were the doers on the board 
so they have done a lot of the work 
and they have a lot knowledge 
about what’s going on. They’ve got 
a lot of good things planned.”
Jones said they have looked at 

what was already planned for 
Christmas in the downtown area 
and have added to that.
Upcoming events include a Tur-

key Trot 5K walk/run on Nov. 25. 
The Lightning of the Star service 
will be held at the Bell Theater this 
year on Nov. 26. Main Street will 
also be involved in a Storybook 
Christmas in conjunction with the 
Pineville IAL, Jingle Bells at the 
Bell, and  An Interact-ive Christ-
mas on Small Business Saturday 
and the Barter Theater’s Frosty 
play.
Also approved was the resigna-

tion of Gina Wilson from the Main 
Street Board.
“Gina is stepping off because she 

has been spending most of her 
time in London. It’s not a situation 
where she’s upset or mad about 
anything,” Madon said.
Appointed to the Main Street 

Board were Amanda Phillips, Jen-
nifer Amburgy and Scotty Brown
The council also appointed Arthur 

Spurlock to the Pineville Housing 
Authority Board.
The city’s recycling program was 

also discussed at Monday’s meet-
ing. Madon said he uses it quite 
a bit and usually has six or seven 
bags every month.
“We used to do it twice every 

month but it seems like people just 
aren’t doing it like they used to,” he 
said.
The 109 Board provides the recy-

cling bags. However Solid Waste 
Jackie Hoskins said there seeing 
“more of those bags coming in on 
the garbage trucks instead of with 
the recycling,”
Madon suggested continuing the 

program on a limited basis with the 
bags being available at City Hall for 
Pineville residents to pick up.
“They can put them the recycle 

dumpster there and see how it goes 
for a while,” he said.  “I don’t think 
people understand the advantage 
recycling has for us. When we re-
new our garbage contracts if we are 
showing there is less garbage being 
collected it’s less we’ll be paying for 
it.”
Madon also said the city would be 

starting to trim trees that are hang-
ing over sidewalks and sidewalks.
“We have an attachment that goes 

on a piece of equipment from the 
utility company. I would prefer 
that people trim their own trees 
because that thing is pretty aggres-
sive — a bushhog on an arm is what 
it is,” he said. “We’ve got some 
sidewalks where people are walk-
ing that have to go under trees. If 
people don’t trim them back then 
we’ll have to start trimming them 
next week.”

City
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While wearing fatal vision 
impairment goggles MPD 
gave the students field sobri-
ety tests and did other activ-
ities to show students how 
alcohol can affect their ability 
to function normally. Also 
MPD set up a driving course 
and allowed the students to 
wear the fatal vision googles 
to simulate impaired driving. 
The course showed the stu-
dents the danger of driving 

under the influence.  MPD 
asked that all students be safe 
and make good decisions on 
prom night. MPD Officers 
that participated in this pro-
gram were 
Lt. Harvey Johnson, Officer 

Bucky Harris, Officer Caleb 
Ayers, Officer Major Edwards 
and Lt. Floyd Patterson. MPD 
would like to thank youth ser-
vice center director Ms. Joy 
Williams for her hard work 
and dedication to not only 
our fatal vision program but 
MHS youth service center as 
well.

FLIGHT
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AdventHealth
Pineville Clinic

PrimaryCareForLife.com

Accepting New Patients & Walk-Ins Welcome
Step into a world of exceptional healthcare, where walk-ins are always 
welcome! Our established primary care clinic is now accepting new 
patients, offering top-tier primary care services tailored to your unique 
health needs. Our clinic is home to a dedicated team of healthcare 
professionals, who prioritize your well-being. From routine check-ups 
to personalized health plans, we ensure every aspect of your health is 
cared for. Your health is our top priority, and we’re ready to prove it. Don’t 
wait for an appointment; walk in today and take the first step towards a 
healthier you.

Call 1-800-457-2586

Terry Pannell, APRN

12904 Robert L. Madon Bypass, Suite 2 l Pineville, KY 40977

An Appalachian Renaissance

PRESS PASS
BY BECKY OWENS

Travis Napier on Kentucky Unplugged at The Train Station in Corbin


